

1. (A) Batik shirts.
(B) Unique places.
(C) Souvenirs.
2. (A) She didn't bring batik *trusmi*.
(B) She didn't have enough money.
(C) She didn't buy batik shirts.
3. (A) An English teacher.
(B) A writing assignment.
(C) A school clinic.
4. (A) Today.
(B) Last week.
(C) Tomorrow.
5. (A) A letter to a friend.
(B) A help from a brother.
(C) A message from a mother.
6. She needs her ...
(A) mother's advice.
(B) brother's help.
(C) friend's assistance.
7. (A) The discovery channel.
(B) An exploration.
(C) The Dayak people.
8. (A) Borrow a CD.
(B) Go to the library.
(C) Browse on the Internet.
9. (A) He is waiting for a contest result.
(B) He has read an amazing story.
(C) He got a surprise from his friend.
10. She is ...
(A) underestimating the boy.
(B) encouraging the boy.
(C) asking the boy a favor.

Part B. Understanding mini-talks

Directions: You will hear several mini-talks. After each mini-talk, there will be two questions about it. Choose the option which best answers each question.

For example:

You will hear a mini-talk:

You will hear the first question:

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) A beautiful country.
- (B) A creative person.
- (C) An ethnic group.

Since the correct answer is **(C)**, mark the letter **C** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

A B **X**

You will hear the second question:

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) Helpful.
- (B) Adventurous.
- (C) Creative.

Since the correct answer is **(B)**, mark the letter **B** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

A **X** C

Now, let's begin part B.

11. (A) Dayak people's bravery.
(B) Dayak people's belief.
(C) Dayak people's tradition.
12. (A) They use tattoos to show beauty.
(B) They decorate their own house.
(C) They recognize tribe using sign language.
13. (A) She is a psychologist.
(B) She is a presenter.
(C) She is an artist.
14. (A) How to cope with failure.
(B) How to react to failure.
(C) How to discuss failure.
15. (A) Personality.
(B) Studies.
(C) Friendship

16. He can share problems with friends ...
(A) he likes.
(B) he trusts.
(C) he helps.
17. (A) A house for everyone.
(B) A place to live.
(C) An energy-saving place.
18. (A) It has a good security system.
(B) It provides 24-hour supermarket.
(C) It gives the feeling of satisfaction.
19. (A) A plush sofa.
(B) A family library.
(C) A crowded place.
20. (A) He is an avid reader.
(B) He likes collecting books.
(C) He is a school library member.

THIS IS THE END OF THE LISTENING COMPREHENSION TEST.

II. GRAMMAR

Directions: Choose the correct answer in each number.

A.

21. What (A) does Cirebon famous for?
(B) is
(C) being
22. Dayak people still keep the (A) traditional of living in big families
(B) traditionally
(C) tradition
in longhouses.
23. I know a man (A) which can give you good advice.
(B) who
(C) where
24. If I were you, I (A) would join the singing competition.
(B) will join
(C) have to join
25. I know how you feel but you really must (A) talking to her.
(B) talk
(C) to talk

B.

Lisa: Hi, Tim. How are you?

Tim: Hi, Lisa. You have heard about the cover girl contest, 26. (A) haven't you?
(B) didn't you?
(C) aren't you?

Lisa: Yes. It sounds 27. (A) interestingly but it's not for me.
(B) interesting
(C) interest

Tim: Why not? You've got everything to win the contest. You're pretty, charming and confident.

Lisa: Do you think so? But I'm too short **28.** (A) being one of the
(B) been
(C) to be
contestants.

Tim: Oh, c'mon. The contest isn't about being tall or short. It's about how photogenic
you are. I would choose you as the winner if I **29.** (A) was one of the
(B) am
(C) were
judges.

C.

Anna: So, Jack, **30.** (A) how do you like your new house?
(B) how you like
(C) how are you like

Jack: Oh, I like it very much. My new house is **31.** (A) enough spacious
(B) enough space
(C) spacious enough
for the seven of us to live in and it has a magnificent view.

Anna: Good for you. Do you have problems getting to school?

Jack: No, not at all. My house is **32.** (A) locate not too far from
(B) location
(C) located
my school.

Anna: Really? Then you don't have to **33.** (A) waking up very early
(B) wake up
(C) wakes up
in the morning.

D.

The Sasak people of Lombok have a tradition of writing stories. Many tales

34. (A) whose are documented on the dried leaves of the *lontar* palms are
(B) which
(C) who

still popular today. Throughout the island, ordinary Sasak can be seen listening to traditional narratives such as the

35. (A) fame *Tutur Monyèh*, the story of
(B) famous
(C) famously

a monkey king. The art of reading *lontar*, known as *pepaosan* in Sasak, is widespread and highly valued. Public readings start after sunset and may last all night long. They

- should always 36. (A) be performed in the sitting position by one reader
(B) been performed
(C) being performed

- or a group of readers 37. (A) who taking turns narrating the stories.
(B) who does take turns
(C) who take turns

The readers frequently accompany their words with singing, music and certain

38. (A) moving. The *lontar* manuscripts which carry the literature of the
(B) movable.
(C) movements.

- Sasak are treated with much respect and 39. (A) care. A reading will be
(B) careful.
(C) caring.

done only after the leaves are carefully prepared and cleaned with water. The water is later used for bathing the water buffalos on the rice fields. The Sasak farmers believe

- that it will bring them good harvest if they 40. (A) did so. Today, many of
(B) do
(C) done

the precious *lontars* have been copied onto paper.

III. VOCABULARY AND EXPRESSIONS

A.

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the sentences.

41. Don't (A) make fun of other people. You will hurt their feelings.
(B) grab a bite
(C) get used to
42. Look! There's a (A) treasure over there. It helps guide all ships around
(B) lighthouse
(C) dwelling
here so that they won't crash into a rock.
43. There is only one important (A) safety at home. We must go to bed at
(B) rule
(C) trust
ten on weekdays.
44. The walls of my room are (A) secured with posters of my idols.
(B) exposed
(C) adorned
45. What's wrong with Rizky? Does she have to be that (A) clingy? She
(B) fragrant?
(C) exquisite?
always follows me around.

B.

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the dialog.

- Armia: Naomi, I have an assignment from my teacher. I need to find out about places where students of this school live.
- Naomi: Oh, you mean about our 46. (A) dwelling places?
(B) growing
(C) finishing
- Armia: Yes. But, before I ask you let me get my notebook first.

Naomi: 47. (A) Why can't you use my voice recorder? I'm sure you will
(B) Why mustn't you
(C) Why don't you

feel more 48. (A) exquisite using it. Here you are.
(B) comfortable
(C) unwanted

Armia: Thanks. It's a good idea. Ok, to begin with, where do you live and what's your favorite place around your house?

Naomi: Well, I don't live very far from here and my favorite place is the kitchen. I like to 49. (A) sneak into the kitchen and maybe
(B) leak
(C) ruin

50. (A) fail victim to if my mother is cooking something.
(B) get rid of
(C) grab a bite

Armia: Your mother must be a good cook. What's her 51. (A) delight?
(B) pointer?
(C) specialty?

Naomi: I'm not so sure because she loves cooking many types of food. She also often tries to 52. (A) persuade me to learn how to cook. But
(B) secure
(C) tease

I don't like cooking and sometimes I feel 53. (A) shiny
(B) pricey
(C) guilty

because I can't help her.

Armia: 54. (A) I wish you all the luck and I'm sure your mother does, too.
(B) I'm sure you can do it
(C) I know how you feel

Anyway, I've got to go and talk to others. Thank you for your time and for your recorder. See you!

C.

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the passage.

I admire Rio. He is almost blind because of a kind of fever when he was eight years old but he did not **55.** (A) give up going to school. I remember that he had to

(B) hang out

(C) make up

Learn to read and write the Braille letters. It was very difficult for him, but he was not

56. (A) meddlesome. It took him almost nine months to master these

(B) scrupulous.

(C) discouraged.

Braille letters. What I really liked about him at that time was his fighting spirit. I

remember how other children liked to **57.** (A) make fun of him and say bad

(B) fed up with

(C) get used to

things that could make other children be in tears. Three years ago, Rio listened to our Art teacher, Mr. Agam, play the piano and he fell in love with it. He was able to

58. (A) convince Mr. Agam to teach him how to play the piano. And now,

(B) overcome

(C) struggle

he really **59.** (A) teases at it. He has just won an award at a piano

(B) excels

(C) varies

competition. He said to me that he wanted to be a composer someday. I am really

sure that he can **60.** (A) shatter it.

(B) feature

(C) achieve

IV. READING COMPREHENSION

Directions: Read a letter, a magazine article and a short story below. Choose the correct option that best answers each question.

A.

Dear Lula,

What you said about East Kalimantan Island is true. There are many things to see and to do in this unique province. I didn't visit all the regions, though. My parents took a one-week-tour package. But, you know what? We spent the nights at a longhouse called "Mancong". Together with other tourists from different countries, we stayed there for a week. It really gave me a new concept of togetherness. To tell you the truth, I kind of like it. About my picture dancing? Yes, I learned this traditional dance in one-day time. It wasn't that difficult. Dance performances are regular happenings, especially when groups of tourists arrive. So, the dance instructor was very happy when asked to teach us the dance. Keep the picture, OK! By the way, my mom bought a beautiful Samarinda sarong for your mother. Before we left for Sydney, my grandparents' hometown, we visited a center of Samarinda sarong crafting. I even tried to weave using "gedokan", a traditional tool for weaving the sarong. Well, I was poor at that. I was amazed by the workers' patience. For only one sarong, the workers have to weave it for almost one month. Can you imagine that? OK then, that's all for now. Write to me soon.

Your best friend,
Maggie.

61. Maggie went to Samarinda with ...
(A) her classmates.
(B) her parents.
(C) her best friend.
62. Where did Maggie stay in Samarinda?
(A) In a longhouse.
(B) In a tourist resort.
(C) In a relative's house.

63. From the letter, what is NOT TRUE about Maggie?
 (A) She loves dancing.
 (B) She likes togetherness.
 (C) She dislikes taking pictures.
64. We know from the letter that ...
 (A) Maggie was born in Australia.
 (B) Maggie's grandparents are Australians.
 (C) Maggie and her parents live in Australia.
65. According to Maggie, using "gedokan" to weave sarong was ...
 (A) interesting.
 (B) difficult.
 (C) easy.
66. What is the letter about?
 (A) A meaning of friendship.
 (B) A unique hobby.
 (C) An interesting trip.

B.**Irian Jaya, Pearl of Indonesia**
(Wasur National park)

Irian Jaya, which is located in the most eastern part of Indonesia, has been known of its famous Dani tribesmen living in the Baliem valley, the Asmat tribesmen with their unique wood carvings, Glacier Mountains, and rare and spectacular flora and fauna.

Wasur National Park is the right place to explore the exotic flora and fauna of Irian Jaya. It consists of savannahs, mangrove, and vast forests. There are many kinds of flora to explore. Biologists around the world are still working on them. This amazing national park is home to more than 390 birds species and 80 species of mammals. This park has been a favorite destination of world researches for years. One of the WWF (World Wildlife Fund) researches described that viewing the excellent wildlife on horseback leisurely through the savannahs and forests is the best way to enjoy the park. Visitors can have a pleasant encounter with beautiful and unique animals, such as Bird of Paradise, Cuscus and Wallaby. If they are lucky, visitors can also see Salvador's Monitor lizard. This is the longest lizard in the world. And it becomes the main attraction of this national park.

67. Where do Dani tribesmen live?
(A) In the woods.
(B) In the valley.
(C) In the mountain.
68. Asmat tribesmen is famous for their ...
(A) wood carvings.
(B) unique houses.
(C) rare names.
69. Biologists around the world come to Wasur National Park because ...
(A) they are working on herbal medicines.
(B) they want to study its plants.
(C) they love nature.

70. Which of the following statement is TRUE about Wasur National Park?
(A) It has more species of mammals than bird species.
(B) It has fewer species of mammals than bird species.
(C) It has as many species of mammals as birds species.
71. The best way to enjoy the park is by ...
(A) riding a horse.
(B) walking leisurely on foot.
(C) using binoculars to view the animals.
72. What do you understand about the Salvador's lizard?
(A) It has a long hard tail.
(B) It can live together with Wallaby.
(C) It is the main interest of the park.
73. What is the magazine article about?
(A) A national park.
(B) Kinds of unique animals.
(C) Natural resources.

C.

Tina and Ruby exchange glances. Their eyes meet, but they don't smile as they usually do when reacting to their teacher's jokes. When again the class bursts into laughter, Tina writes the word 'boring' followed by several exclamation marks on the back of her biology book. Ruby makes the same gesture. She sighs while flipping her book through the pages. Although they sit next to each other, they haven't been involved in a conversation since morning. Then the bell for the recession rings.

Tina goes to the library. She doesn't feel like wandering in the cafeteria bothering her classmates. She keeps murmuring while looking for something interesting to read. "Why is she mad at me? She's really annoying." Soon, she picks up a copy of *'chicken soup for the teenage soul'*. She finds herself a nice spot, near the window. She looks through the window while picturing in her mind what happened this morning.

It was still early in the morning. "Hi Ruby, nice bag!" Tina used her usual nice tone to greet Ruby, her best friend since elementary school. There was no reaction. "Hey, Ruby wait up." Tina followed Ruby to her seat. "Where did you buy the bag? The color goes with your shoes. Can I have a look?" Tina kept asking, not knowing that Ruby was angry with her. When she tried to get a better look at the bag, Ruby snatched the bag back and said angrily, "Leave me alone!" Tina was shocked and speechless. She finally had the courage to ask, "What's wrong? What have I done?" There was no reply. "C'mon Ruby, talk to me. What did I do?" Tina tried to find the answer by looking Ruby in the eye. It didn't help. That's what happened in the morning.

After recession, Ms. Hanna starts the lesson about how to write a letter of encouragement. She teaches English, Ruby and Tina's favorite subject. But today, Ruby and Tina are not in the mood for studying. Tina decides to write a letter to Ruby asking why she is angry with her. She passes on the letter to Ruby. The reply comes in an instant: 'Why didn't you show up at the bookstore? You promised, didn't you?' Suddenly, everything falls into place. "Ruby didn't get the message," Tina whispers. She remembers she sent Ruby a text message to tell her that she couldn't make it. She had to go to the veterinarian. Her Persian baby cat was sick. "I'll talk to her after class, to clarify things," Tina thinks to herself. She's smiling. It's only a misunderstanding.

74. Who tells jokes in class?
(A) Tina does.
(B) Rubby does.
(C) The teacher does.
75. During the Biology class, Tina and Rubby are ...
(A) saying no words to each other.
(B) bursting into laughter.
(C) taking notes.

76. Where did Tina go during the break?
(A) To the cafeteria.
(B) To the library.
(C) To her friend's class.
77. What attracted Tina when she saw Ruby early in the morning?
(A) Ruby's bag.
(B) Ruby's shoes.
(C) Ruby's smile.
78. During the break, Tina is thinking about ...
(A) why Ruby bought a new bag.
(B) why Ruby was angry with her.
(C) Why Ruby kept asking her questions.
79. What do you know from the last paragraph?
(A) Ruby and Tina give their teacher a letter.
(B) Ruby learns how to write a letter.
(C) Tina writes Ruby a letter.
80. What is the story about?
(A) An experience.
(B) A classmate.
(C) A misunderstanding.